
   
 

 

 Horndon on the Hill Church of England Primary School           

                Head of School Mrs. D. Bradley                                                                                       

Address Hillcrest Road, Horndon on the Hill, Essex.  SS17 8LR   Telephone 01375 673260                   

Email   admin.hps@osborne.coop     Website www.horndononthehill.org.uk 
We are all part of God’s family.  Through trying our best in all that we do, we find a sense of belonging. 

             1 Corinthians 12:27 ‘All of you together are Christ’s body and each of you is a part of it’. 
 

NEWSLETTER 

 
15th September 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
Welcome back to what we are sure will be another incredible school year at Horndon. 
There were so many successes to celebrate last year, which means the foundations are in 
place for us to achieve even more. 
 

This school year holds boundless opportunities for 
growth, friendship, and achievement. Let's make the 
most of it, celebrate our successes, and overcome any 
challenges that come our way.                                     
Thank you for entrusting us with your child's 
education. Together, we'll make this school year 
unforgettable. 
House Captains 

 
Yesterday we held the elections for our new House Captains. Every child in year 6 
composed their own speech and then delivered this to the rest of the children across the 
school who were members of their house colour. There was not a child who did not receive 
votes from their peers, that is how amazing they were. It was a close election, and we are 
happy to announce that the chosen House Captains for this next year are: 
 

 

http://www.horndononthehill.org.uk/


   
 

 

Captain - Betsy         Vice- Ellie  

Vice- Lewie          Captain - Paige 

Vice Nell                       Captain – Ciara 

 Captain – Oliver          Vice – Daphne 

 
Well done to you all! 
 
Reminders 

 



   
 

 

Please remember to apply suncream, provide hats, and a light coat as the weather is 
interchangeable. Children should bring water bottles to school which can be refilled in any 
classroom as needed; and should have a pair of plimsolls to be kept in school.  
Notes to class teachers should go in with the children and not told to the adult on the gate 
as these are not always remembered and passed on. 
 

 
Harvest Festival Donations 
 
This year any donations will go to Thurrock Foodbank. Please send donations in with the 
children on Monday Morning. Items needed are: 
 

URGENTLY NEEDED FOOD ITEMS - ALL NON-PERISHABLE:- 

• SPONGE PUDDINGS 

• LONGLIFE MILK 

• TINNED CUSTARD 

• TINNED FRUIT 

• JELLIES 

• RICE PUDDING 

• TINNED SOUP TOMATO / MEAT 

• MASHED POTATO 

• COOKING SAUCES 

WE'VE GOT PLENTY OF:- 

• BAKED BEANS 

• PASTA 

 

 

Our doors are always open. If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas, please don't hesitate to 

reach out to us. We value your input and want to ensure the best possible experience for your 

children.   

         
 Mrs D Bradley 

Head of School 

Do not forget to follow us on  @HOTHschool and like our tweets!  

 



   
 

 

Monday 
Star Sports Football Club – all years until 4:30pm      

Contact Kev: 07976756259 

 

Tuesday 
WOW meetings – Lunchtime 

Football Club – Years 5 and 6 until 4:00pm 

 

Wednesday 
Star Sports Gymnastics Club all years 8am                  

Contact Kev: 07976756259 

 

Thursday 
 

 

Friday 
 

 

                      Head Teacher Awards:       

              

Prayer for the week 

Lord Jesus, I ask for Your help as I begin this new school 
year. Allow me to experience Your presence in the many 

blessings You put before me. Open my eyes to the new 
challenges and exciting opportunities that this new school 
year brings. Open my heart and mind to new friends and 
new teachers. Give me a generous spirit to be enthusiastic 
with my studies and courage to accept new opportunities. 

Help me to be attentive to my teachers and let me experience 
Your presence in my new friends. Jesus, inspire me to do my best this year! 

Amen 

      Dates for your diary 

September  

 

Monday 18th – Harvest Festival at Church – food 

bank donations will be collected 

Friday 29th – Non-Uniform day – Link to Hope 

shoebox appeal – see below for details 

 
October 

 

November 

 

Monday 6th – Back to school 

Friday 10th – Individual School Photos 

 
 

December 

 



   
 

 

Friday 20th – last day before half term 

 

Wednesday 20th December – last day before 

Christmas holidays 

   

                        Upcoming Events     

7pm Thursday 28th September – FOHS meeting at school  

All are invited, please join us to find out more about what you can do to help our 

school 

 

 

 

 

Tuck Shop 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yC92mHcO1oE


   
 

 

22/9/23      

 6/10/23        

 20/10/23 
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